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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Human Resources & Governance Committee held on 6th December 2021 at 12 noon in the Council Chamber.
Cllr Members Present:
Cllr Bensley (in the chair) 
Cllrs J Anscombe, S Bell, G Edwards, C Houghton (from item 
6.2
Town Clerk: 
Mr R Bishop
Minute Taker:
Mrs C Smith
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.

Cllr Houghton was late as he had a personal appointment.
2. Declarations of Interest.

None received.
3. To agree the minutes of 2nd August and 4th October 2021
Cllrs agreed the minutes of 2nd August and 4th October as accurate records of the meetings.
4. Outstanding Actions agreed at previous meetings (except below the line)

None to report
5. Review of HR Policies

Cllrs noted that policy C002 would be considered at a Finance Full Council meeting. C006 and C007 had been reviewed by Cllr Anscombe. It was proposed that the rest of the committee have more time to review the policies and comments by Cllr Anscombe.

It was agreed to review these policies at the HR meeting on 7th February.
FEEP policies – it was proposed that a FEEP policy for the barn be done as soon as possible. The updates made by Cllr Anscombe on existing FEEP policies were also considered and accepted as a temporary measure pending further review to be confirmed at the next meeting in February.

It was agreed to accept the FEEP updates for existing policies as a temporary measure. The review would be confirmed at the next meeting. A FEEP for the Barn would be done as soon as possible.
Admission to Meetings Act Public Bodies) 1960:

CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS following the exclusion of the Public and Press:

6. Late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion
The Town Clerk reported that the pay claim for the current year was still in negotiation and would need to be backdated when agreed. This had been allowed for in the budget.

7. Notes of staff meetings September and November

Cllrs received the notes of staff meetings.

8. Timesheet Analysis and updates on staff absence
Cllrs received the timesheet analysis and update on staff absence.
9. Review of staff structure

Cllrs discussed a possible change of staff structure given the probable retirement of members of staff. Succession planning needed to be considered along with the appointment of a communications officer. Changes to the administration were also discussed including hybrid working. It was agreed that the appointment of a full-time communications officer be pursued. The Town Clerk and Deputy Clerk would discuss the possibility of this being an apprentice post.
It was agreed to move forward as soon as possible with the Communications Officer post and explore the option of an apprentice post.
10. Staff request for flexible working
Cllrs considered the request for flexible working. 
It was agreed that with current systems and working practices the request would be declined.

11. Review of Probationary Period

As this new role was continuing to develop there had been some misinterpretation 
of the job and issues with continuity of tasks. It was suggested that the 
probationary period be extended for three months.

It was agreed to extend the probationary period for three months.
12. 
To agree date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: 

Monday 6th February 2022
Meeting closed at 13.25 pm 
                                             _____________Chairman
Initials: _____     


